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  FALL INTO 

SERVICE 
Three Lions Clubs team 
up to help clean up the 
Sensory Garden at OSSB 
(left). Results from around 
the district! 
Page 5 

    

 THE L-TEAM 
A message from DG 
Debbie 
Page 2 

 OFFICERS/CONTACT           SAVE THE DATE 
         
 

District Governor | PDG Debbie Luttrell 
ohiolions@gmail.com 

1st VDG | PDG Mike Kerek 
mjkerek@msn.com 

2nd VDG | Lion Ben Dawson 
liondawson38@gmail.com 

IPDG | IPDG Joe Jackson 
shoelessjj71@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer | Lion Loretta 
Sweeney  
lorettasweeney@ameritech.net 

Cabinet Secretary | PDG Jeff Sweeney 
sweeney.17@osu.edu 

Send newsletter articles to: 
districtOH5news@gmail.com 
due by the 27th of the month 

Super Braxton 5k 
Reynoldsburg High School 

November 5, 2023 

 

Zones 5 & 7 meeting 
December 16, 2022 

Ohio State School for the Blind 

 

District 13-OH5 Convention 
Doubletree Worthington 

March 10-11, 2023 

 

Learn to Roar 
TBD 

June 10, 2023 

SUPER 
BRAXTON 
Will we see you THIS 
WEEKEND? Page 3 

 

AND MORE… 
Information on Zones 5 & 
7 meeting at OSSB p.4 
 
Beechcroft has a 
successful and festive 
Trunk or Treat- p.7 
 
Grove City Lions new 
ORCam My Eye p.8  

mailto:ohiolions@gmail.com
mailto:mjkerek@msn.com
mailto:liondawson38@gmail.com
mailto:shoelessjj71@gmail.com
mailto:lorettasweeney@ameritech.net
mailto:sweeney.17@osu.edu
mailto:districtOH5news@gmail.com?subject=Article%20for%20newsletter
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Something funny happened on the way to becoming District Governor…..Life. As John “Hannibal” Smith, 
played by actor George Peppard, said in every episode of A-Team, “I love it when a plan comes 
together”. But what happens when the plan doesn’t come together? 

My plan starting in August was to begin my visitations so that by November I would be halfway through, 
but my husband had knee replacement surgery (recovery time took weeks), USA/Canada Forum, work, 
meetings, and due to cataracts in both eyes, my night vision was limited, so it was hard to drive at night. 
So now what? 

Time to start over. That’s the great thing about plans, they can be rewritten!! So, my visitations will begin 
in November. I will have had surgery in both eyes and back to driving at nights by the end of the first week 
in November and my goal deadlines will need to be adjusted. But that’s okay, that’s life. 

What about you and your club? Have your plans gone a little awry? Don’t despair, just start over like I’m 
doing. It’s always a good time to reassess. And if you need help or just want to talk, I’m always available. 
Just drop me an email or give me a call.  (liondebbie@gmail.com; 614-561-1308) 

Please remember to enter your service hours on MyLion.  I hope you took pictures if you participated in 
Fall Into Service.  I’ll look forward to seeing them when I visit your club. 

Together We Can!!   And Together We Will!! 

DG Debbie 

mailto:liondebbie@gmail.com?subject=Starting%20Fresh!
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A note from 2nd Vice District Governor Ben Dawson 

I applaud the clubs who participated in Fall Into Service. 
You signify what the Lions are all about, SERVICE. Let’s 
keep it rolling week to week. See everyone at Super 
Braxton 5K. 
 
Lion Ben Dawson 

SUPER BRAXTON PEDIATRIC CANCER 5K RUN/WALK

 
This is a District event- please consider taking part, or sponsoring a walker or runner!  

Link to register or donate: https://runsignup.com/Race/OH/Reynoldsburg/SuperBraxtonPediatricCancer5K 

Still time to donate or show up to cheer on our runners & walkers! 

https://runsignup.com/Race/OH/Reynoldsburg/SuperBraxtonPediatricCancer5K
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Hello, 

As you may or may not know the Ohio State School for the Blind will 
be appearing in Boston next July 7 to 13, 2023.  In order to do so they need our 
help with the costs of transportation and lodging.  Not only do the band 
members need our help but their guides also need help with the trip 
expenses.  They will be marching in the Parade of Nations and appearing in 
other venues during the LCI International Convention. 

I am excited to let you know that our next Zone 5 and Zone 7 meeting will be 
held at the Ohio State School for the Blind on December 6th, 2022.  Our 
goal will be to help OSSB raise funds for their trip to Boston next year. 

As always we are not limited to Club Officer’s so please invite your Club 
members. 

If you want a tour of the facilities you will need to be at OSSB at 6 PM.  Dinner 
will be $20 and will begin at 6:30PM. 

FYI we will be limited to the first 60 Lions and or guests. Get your reservation in 
soon.  RSVP to ZC Bill Phythyon btireman@gmail.com. 

If you are unable to join us you can send a check to OSSB Parent Teacher 
Staff Foundation to support the Band (put band trip on the comment line).  The 
address for OSSB is: 5220 N. High Street Columbus, Ohio 43214  

Since this is a fundraiser for the Band’s trip to Boston if you have anything or 
can donate a gift card we can raffle off please let me know. 

Thanking you in advance. 

ZC’s Bill Phythyon and Joan Bird 

 

mailto:btireman@gmail.com?subject=Zone%20meeting%20RSVP
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Congratulations to all those clubs in OH5 who participated in the Fall Into Service week (October 9-16) as well as those who 
continue to serve their communities regardless of the timing!  There were some wonderful examples of projects, great and 
small, that marked the occasion. 

For example, the Reynoldsburg Lions partnered with the Reynoldsburg Impact Church and the local VFW, along with 
representatives from each of their branch clubs: Giant Killer Nation, Village of Hope, and Whitehall Area, to provide 6 
games, prizes, and the cooking and serving of 1000 hot dogs + chips, to 1200 + kids and their families at the Reynoldsburg 
Community Halloween Party. 36 volunteers, 1200 people served, 124 hours.  Wow! 

Meanwhile, Lions from the new Eastside Lions Club, Sunbury Lions Club, and the Tri-Village Lions Club spent several 
hours at the Ohio State School for the Blind, clearing/prepping/planting/mulching the Sensory Garden so that it will be ready 
to be bloom next spring, to be enjoyed by the students at the school.  16 volunteers, LOTS of folks who will enjoy, 48 hours. 

As of this writing more than half the clubs in OH5 have reported service projects through MyLion, and we know there are 
several more who have performed service but haven’t logged it into the system as yet.  Our goal is to have ALL the clubs in 
our District join with clubs from across Ohio to report service again this year.  Remember, MD13 was the only multiple 
district WORLDWIDE to have accomplished that goal last year.  Let’s make it two in a row!  (Of note – none of the LEO 
clubs have reported service in the system to date.  If your club sponsors a LEO club, please encourage them – or help 
them! – to enter their service alongside your own.) 

As we move toward the Holiday season, there will be plenty of opportunities to serve.  Let’s keep up the good work.  That’s 
what Lions do best – WE SERVE! 

Lion Jane Jarrow 
Tri-Village Lions Club 
OH5 GST Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cleaning up at Ohio State School for the Blind 
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PEACE POSTERS! 
I am disappointed that very few clubs are sponsoring peace poster/essay contests with public and 
non-public schools. 
Students have an opportunity to participate in a program that honors their talents and provides a 
reward of $5000 for the international winner of the poster or essay contest. 
My thanks to those clubs that take the time to sponsor this valuable program open to students 11-13 
years old. 

Respectfully, 

IPDG Joe Jackson  STILL HAVE A POSTER TO SEND? POSTMARK TO THE DG BY NOV. 15! 

Want to know more or start planning for next year? https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-
approach/youth/peace-poster#contest 

Columbus Northern Lions REALLY Fell Into Service! 
 
Fall Into Service Week (Oct 9-16) 

• A food drive for the Byron Saunders Foundation- a non-profit that 
provides Thanksgiving Meals to Central Ohioans- multiple boxes of 
food and a $100 gift card were donated.  

• 10/15: The club also joined other Lions Clubs in hosting a table at the 
2nd Annual Vision Walk hosted by Foundation Fighting Blindness, with 
our club staffed two children’s’ event tables at this Walk, the club 
donated $500 with members donating to this total.  

• 10/15: The club partnered with other clubs to serve at OSSB to work on 
the garden preparation for the winter. 

WOW! 
Columbus Northern Lions are now preparing for a busy November and December, 
with multiple projects coming up!  
          
       How did your club Fall Into Service? 
       Let us know! districtoh5news@gmail.com 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/youth/peace-poster%23contest
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/youth/peace-poster%23contest
mailto:districtoh5news@gmail.com?subject=Fall%20Into%20Service
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FROM THE BEECHCROFT 

LIONS CLUB: 

 
A great turnout for the 
Trunk or Treat- many 

smiling children and over 
20 vision screenings! 
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The Grove City Lions Club recently purchased an ORCam My Eye for the use of a local resident with 
extremely low vision.  If you have not heard of the OrCam, it can be a life altering device for a person of low 
vision as this is a camera with artificial intelligence built in that has the ability to gather visual information and 
be communicated to the person all in real time.   

Among other things this device will read printed materials such as menus, magazines and books and can 
read currency and differentiate between a 1 and 5 dollar bill. It also has “face recognition” which will “say” a 
person’s name. 

After a few months of research the Grove City Lions was able to make contact with the OrCam sales rep 
and within three days had the OrCam purchased. 

We feel this is worthy device that gives the wearer some independence and also the care giver more 
independence. As stated in the OrCam manual, this is not a device for mobility and should not replace use 
of a cane or guide dog. 

Pictured below is Lion Dr. Pete Feldkamp, Christine the recipient, and Lion Duane Shaul giving the device to 
Christine and showing her how it can work. 

If you have any questions about this device contact Duane Shaul, treasurer of 
the Grove City Lions Club at duane.shaul@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

mailto:duane.shaul@gmail.com?subject=ORCam%20My%20Eye
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Hello fellow Lions! 
Each year the Southeast Lions publishes a community newspaper (the Lion's Roar) to report 
out to the community our volunteer and program support for the year.  This is our main 
fundraiser and 100% of the proceeds support programming on the South Side of Columbus 
as well as global efforts through International.  This will be our 74th addition.  All past 
additions are being scanned and archived with the Columbus Public Library and will be 
accessible to the public.  There are thousands of photos and stories from the last 74 
years.  We are committed to keep this tradition and historical record going!   

If you are able, please consider placing an ad in the paper.  You can see last year's edition 
at www.columbussoutheastlions.org.  The info sheet and order form are attached to this 
edition of the Pride Report.   

Our club is working hard to center ourselves in our neighborhood and grow 
membership.   On Thursday, we will be inducting the owner of the Hey Hey (a southside 
institution), Susan Gall, as our newest member.  We are also working to become more 
integrated into our community of Lions Clubs and are grateful for the leadership we see in 
our zone and district.  As our club gets stronger we will have more bandwidth to participate 
more.   

Thank you for all of your support.  We are so proud to be serving alongside each of you and 
look forward to serving for many years to come.   

Yours in service, 
Lion Tom Grote 
President, Southeast Lions 
 

 

Southeast Lions 
Newspaper 

“Lion’s Roar” 

http://www.columbussoutheastlions.org/
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Check us out on Facebook at Columbus Southeast Lions Club 

Contact us at selions@outook.com 

   2022 “Southeast Lion’s Roar” ad facts  
74th Lion’s Roar 

7,000 copies: Number to be printed and distributed. This is a full-size newspaper 
and is our report to the community on the accomplishments and activities of our  

Southeast Lions Club during the past year, 2021-2022. 
Distribution Date and Method:  December 2022; through the 43206 & 43207 zip codes. Balance of papers 
remaining are distributed to our advertisers and local venues in these zip codes.          
*(The “Roar” began in 1949 and has been published every year since). 

Size (Col x Row) Width x Height Area B&W ($/in) Color ($/in) 
2 x 3 2.8” x 2.2” 6.0 in $50 ($8.33/in) $60 ($10.00/in) 
2 x 4 2.8” x 3.0” 8.3 in $60 ($7.23/in) $75 ($9.00/in) 
2 x 5 2.8” x 3.8” 10.5 in $75 ($7.14/in) $95 ($9.00/in) 
3 x 5 4.2” x 3.8” 16.1 in $100 ($6.21/in) $125 ($7.76/in) 
3 x 7 4.21” x 5.33” 22.4 in $125 ($5.58/in) $150 ($6.70/in) 

Quarter Page 5.63” x 10.5” 59.1 in $200 ($3.38/in) $225 ($3.81/in) 
Half Page 11.5” x 10.5” 120.8 in $400 ($3.31/in) $450 ($3.73/in) 
Half Page 5.63” x 21.0” 118.2 in $400 ($3.38/in) $450 ($3.81/in) 
Full Page 11.5” x 21.0” 241.5 in $700 ($2.90/in) $800 ($3.31/in) 

Can’t decide where to place YOUR holiday ad this year?  Why not the Southeast Lion’s Roar?   We‘d be happy to 
come to your location and show you our “Lions Roar” newspaper where you can display your message AND help the 
Columbus Southeast Lions Club with their community service at the same time.   
Call Lion _____________________________at__________________ or email _______________________________.                                          

Remember, an ad in the LIONS ROAR not only increases business exposure but it helps the community thru the Club’s 
projects and activities.  We are, by definition, “Not-for-Profit”.  All proceeds from ad sales goes back into the community. 
Answers to FAQs…… 

ü Yes, we are a 501(c) 3 foundation. We do accept tax deductible donations at 
www.columbussoutheastlions.org  

ü Yes, the price of your newspaper advertising is deductible as a business expense. 
ü The majority of our funds goes toward eye care and eye research, programs combating illiteracy, 

motivational programs in elementary schools, food banks, camps for the disabled and many more. 
ü Camera-ready art with ad size and color defined is to be e-mailed directly to the printer, preferably in 

.jpg or .pdf format.  Resolution should be a minimum of 200-300 dpi.    
ü Ad copy (artwork) deadline is October 31, 2022. 
ü Printer email: production@columbusmessenger.com (please put ‘SE Lions ad’ in subject line) 

 
Shouldn’t your ad be in the “LION’S ROAR”? . . . ABSOLUTELY!! 

Make checks payable to: Southeast Lions Club (c/o Treasurer E LePera, PO Box 06296, 
Columbus, Ohio 43206) 





 
 

 

 

 

           

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

Come enjoy an evening of 

Good Food and Entertainment 

 

 

 

Special Appearance by the 

OSU Alumni Band, Cheerleaders and Drum Majors 
 

Silent Auction – Football Pool – 50-50 Drawing 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
         

  

  
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

For additional questions please contact us at grovecitynoonlions@gmail.com 

Grove City Noon Lions 

2022 TAILGATE PARTY 

Friday, Nov. 18th 
 

For tickets contact Marc Hartig at:  
Southwest Eyecare Inc. 

4140 Hoover Rd 
Grove City, OH 43123 

(614) 801-2020 
 

Hours of Operation for Southwest Eyecare:  
Monday 8 to 5, Tuesday & Wednesday 10 to 7, 
Thursday 8 to 7, Friday 8 to 3 & Saturday 8 to 1 

 

 
 

Mid-Ohio Food Collective 

3690 Brookham Dr 

Grove City, OH 43123 
 

Doors Open at 6:00 p.m. 

Admission $35.00 per person 
(includes dinner (beer, wine and soft drinks included) and entertainment) 

Carry in food and beverages prohibited at this event. 

 

GC Noon Lions will be collecting food items for the food pantry at this event. Bring a donation! 

mailto:grovecitynoonlions@gmail.com


 
 

Reynoldsburg Lions Club 
Presents: 

LETTER FROM 
SANTA 

Children love receiving their own mail...especially from 

someone as magical as Santa! Santa Claus sent the 
Reynoldsburg Lions an e-mail and wants to do something 

special for our community! 

Santa wants to let the children know that he’s making his 
list, checking it twice, and wants to do something for all those that are nice. 

Surprise your child, niece, nephew, cousin, neighbor or any other child in your life. 
Best of all, the proceeds from these letters will help the Reynoldsburg Community. 

Imagine your child’s excitement when getting a piece of mail 

from Santa Claus! 

If you’d like Santa Claus to write your child a letter, click on the Letter From Santa 
link on the Reynoldsburg Lions Club website at https://www.reynoldsburglions.org/ 
and Santa asks that you complete our online form. Each letter cost $5. Once online 
payment is received, your letter will be sent within 48 hours. 

Orders will be accepted from November 1st to December 15th 





SUNDAY, November 20, 1:00-5:00 PM 
32nd Tri-Village Lions Pub Trivia Contest 

The Tri-Village Lions Challenge You!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know that Albert Einstein was a Lion??? 
(He wasn’t.  But if he HAD been, he probably would have been really good at Trivia!!) 

 

LIONS TRIVIA CHALLENGE! 
In addition to competing for the overall honors (and prize!) for the 
contest, those Lions Clubs that field a team of 4 (Lions, family, friends) to 
play on behalf of their club will also be eligible to win LIONS BRAGGING 
RIGHTS – a “traveling trophy” that currently bears the names of the 
Worthington Noon Lions (twice!), the Beechcroft Lions (twice!), and the 
Ohio5sters! 
WHEN:  Sunday, November 20 
  1:00 PM – 5:00 PM 
WHERE: Smokehouse Brewing Company 
  1130 Dublin Rd, Columbus, OH  43215 
Questions?  CONTACT: Lion Jeff Davis 
     lionjeffd@aol.com 
$10/person entry fee ($40 per team) 

 

MOVIES, MUSIC, HISTORY, PEOPLE SPORTS, AND MUCH, MUCH MORE! 
Tempt your taste buds and take a chance on some of this year’s themed  

raffle baskets, as well! 
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